

THE ROMAN CATHOLIC CHURCH

DIOCESE OF TUCSON

October 16, 2017

Supervisor Sharon Bronson Pima County Board of Supervisors 130 West Congress, 11th Floor Tucson, AZ 85701

Dear Supervisor Bronson:

Mr. Ray Carroll served faithfully and devoutly as a Pima County Supervisor for many years. He earned the respect of many as a balanced and thoughtful person who was able to deal with complex issues carefully and prudently.

I would strongly recommend Mr. Carroll for a judgeship in the Green Valley area. Judges must be good listeners, weight situations thoughtfully and come to a decisive resolution.

Mr. Carroll has always kept community interest in the forefront of his service and I am confident that he would continue to do so in a responsibility as challenging and difficult as a judgeship.

He is a principled person who has a high regard for the law and a sincere desire to uphold the law in all circumstances.

As you consider candidates for this important position, I am confident that Mr. Carroll will be a wise and excellent choice who will serve the community well. I know you will be proud of his service which will bring many benefits to the area.

Sincerely,

Most Rev. Gerald F. Kicanas, D.D.

Apostolic Administrator

to Gerald Kuran